
Carleton Endowed CE Primary School 
A faithful community that loves, lives and learns with hope and joy; 

where everyone is valued and encouraged to flourish. 
 
 
 

Friday 19th April 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Forest Schools 

This week the children in year 2 enjoyed their first Forest schools session. Over 

the course of this term they will be developing the pond area into a lovely 

space which they will be able to use for outdoor learning. They have been very 

busy clearing and tidying the space and have started filling the greenhouse 

with seeds. Some of the older children helped with the clearing at lunchtime. As 

you can see everyone has had a wonderful time and worked collaboratively, 

making a huge difference in just one afternoon!  

  

 

 

 

 

 

NSPCC Workshops 

Over the past two weeks the children have taken part in Speak out, Stay 

safe assemblies within their own classrooms. Speak out. Stay safe. is a 

safeguarding programme available to all primary schools in the UK. It 

aims to help children understand abuse in all its forms and to recognise 

the signs of abuse in a child friendly way. Children are taught to speak 

out if they are worried, either to a trusted adult or to Childline. 

Following-on from the assembly, specially trained NSPCC volunteers, 

accompanied by their Mascot Buddy,  came in to school this morning to deliver workshops to our 

Year 2, 5 and 6 children. This is to build-on and deepen pupils’ learning gained from the assembly. 

 

Parent Behaviour 

We have had several incidents of parents/carers being abusive to staff, our neighbours and other 

parents/carers and driving aggressively on the lane outside school at pick up and drop-off times. 

Please could I remind parents that unless there is a specific reason, they should not to drive up the 

lane outside school at any time for the safety of everyone. This includes drop off at breakfast club 

in the morning when our fruit/ food deliveries and our staff are arriving. Staff should be able to 

park their cars outside school without being sworn at by parents, and children should not have to 

witness this on their way in to school in a morning. Thank you for your help with this matter.  
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Year 5 Bike day 

On Monday 10th June our Year 5 pupils will be taking part in a whole class bike day led by ex 

Olympic cyclist Phil Bateman from pro-ride cycling for schools. The day will consist of some 

training, challenges and games as well as some racing on the field. Phil will then be hosting a 

tournament on Thursday 13th June at Skipton Academy for schools in the Craven area, and 8 of 

our children will be chosen to compete in this as a race team. More information will be sent out 

nearer the time, but we wanted to give plenty of notice in case children want to practice their 

cycling, and because they will need to bring their bikes and helmets to school on that day. Phil 

has a limited amount of spare bikes if any child cannot get theirs to school on the day. 

 
Reception visit to Hesketh Farm – Tuesday 14th May 2024  
In order to enhance our Science curriculum, we will be carrying out an educational visit to Hesketh Farm on 
Tuesday 14th May 2024.  Children will have the opportunity to weigh, mix and prepare feed for lambs or 
calves and then feed them.  They will enjoy a tractor ride with Farmer Chris and carry out a paddock walk 
where they will discuss trees, animal homes and animals in the paddock. They will also be able to enjoy a 
cuddle with a guinea pig. See letter sent today for further details.   
The reception class cake sale this week earned an incredible sum of £192.00 for the reception class.  
Thank you so much to everyone who supported this. 

 

Come in to school to read with your child 

Today saw our first reading session for parents and carers. These weekly sessions will provide 

parents/ carers and children with an opportunity to discover and share books together without 

the other pressures and distractions that they sometimes face at home. Each year group will have 

a dedicated reading café date and these will run from 2:45- 3:15pm. Please see the dates below 

we hope you can join us. 

 

Year 5 Friday 19th April 

Year 6 Friday 26th April 

Year 4 Friday 3rd May 

Year 3 Friday 10th May 

Year 2 Friday 17th May 

Year 1 Friday 24th May 

EYFS Friday 7th June 

 

Year Six Book Review: The Final Year by Matt Goodfellow 

This book really enticed us and it was one book that we all could really relate to. 

We really liked the book because it inspired us to never give up, even through 

hard and sad times. The book was quite sad as the main character’s (Nate) 

younger brother became ill because of a heart condition. We would therefore 

recommend this book to people aged 9 years and upwards.  Harry really 

enjoyed the book so much that he bought his own copy for at home! Year 6 

really enjoyed this text and if you read it, we hope you enjoy it too! 

By Harry Avison and Megan Crook Year 6 

 

SEND survey 

We emailed earlier in the week to let you know that the Local Authority will be undergoing a 

CQC/OFSTED SEND inspection over the next three weeks. They request that parents complete the 

questionnaire below to share their experiences as a parent of a child in a North Yorkshire school.  

Parent/Carer - https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/AreaSEND-ParentCarer/10299835 

Parent/Carer easy read version – https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/AreaSEND-ParentCarer-

EasyRead/10299835 

Guidance, Easy Read and more information can be found Area SEND inspections: information 

about ongoing inspections - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

mailto:admin@carletonendowed.org
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/AreaSEND-ParentCarer/10299835
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/AreaSEND-ParentCarer-EasyRead/10299835
https://ofsted.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/AreaSEND-ParentCarer-EasyRead/10299835
http://gov.uk/
http://www.gov.uk/
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The survey will close at 9am on 23rd April 2024. 

 

Support for children’s mental health 

The Go-To is a really useful website that provides information and signposting to North Yorkshire 

services for parents who would like support with children and young people's mental health and 

wellbeing. If you are concerned about your child’s mental health do take a look at the resources 

that are out there to help you. 

 
 

House points for this term 

Congratulations to Ramper House who are house point winners this week. They have also scored 

the most house point so far this half term.  

 

 Beckside Heslaker Ramper Slingsby Westwood Wilkinson 

This week 168 

 

188 266 165 186 218 

Total this 

half term 

296 317 392 258 284 347 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Mrs H Dudman 

Headteacher 

Dates for your Diary  

Date Event 

Thursday 25th April KS2 Parent Celebration Worship 

Friday 26th April Tennis festival Skipton Tennis centre Y4 am, Y5 pm 

Friday 26th April Y6 parents invited in – Reading café 2:45-3:15pm 

Tuesday 30th April Y1 Cake Sale 

Friday 3rd May Tennis festival Skipton Tennis centre Y1 am, Y2 pm 

Mon 13th--Thurs 16th May Y6 SATS Week 

Tuesday 14th May Reception class trip to Hesketh 

Thursday 16th May Y6 Marrick Priory Residential Information Evening for Parents  

Tuesday 21st May Y4 Cake Sale 

Friday 24th May Break up for half term 

3rd-7th June  Y6 Marrick Priory 

Monday 10th June  Y5 Bike day 

Tuesday 11th June Y5 Cake Sale 

Thursday 13th June  Y5 Cycle team to Skipton Academy 

Friday 21st June KS1 Embracing difference workshop 

Monday 24th June Class photographs 

Tuesday 25th June Y6 Cake Sale 

Wednesday 26th June Sports day 

Monday 1st July New Reception pupils transition day 

Wednesday 3rd July New Reception pupils transition day 

Wednesday 10th July New Reception pupils transition day 

Wednesday 3rd July Reserve sports day 

Friday 5th July Summer Fair (PTA) 1st preference weather dependent 

Tuesday 9th July Y3 Cakes Sale 

Friday 12th July Summer Fair (PTA) Reserve date if not on 5th July 

More diary dates can be found on our school website 

mailto:admin@carletonendowed.org
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQpb2mARjj0ZVaIO3pwypvqg2EuPQjVwB7gs4ieyagSsiG5LMAFqRXbbrDdxUiGg
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Useful information 

Safeguarding 

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Dudman and the Deputy Designated Safeguarding 

leads are Miss A Roberts and Mrs Henderson. More information about safeguarding in our school 

can be found on the safeguarding page of our school website. 

Keeping Children safe online 

There is a lot of guidance available to help parents with talking to children about what they are 

accessing online. You can find this on the online safety page of our website or take a look on one 

of the following websites: 

nspcc.rg.uk/keeping-children-safe 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/ 

saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 

Children’s Mental health and Well- being 

youngminds.org.uk/parent The Young Minds website gives lots of really good advice for young 

people and parents who are worried about a child 

Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Partnership lead the Go to – a website full of advice 

for young people and their parents thegoto.org.uk 

The Go-To is a really useful website that provides information and signposting to North Yorkshire 

services for parents who would like support with children and young people's mental health and 

wellbeing. If you are concerned about your child’s mental health do take a look at the resources 

that are out there to help you. 

 

SEND 

Some support groups for parents of children with additional needs 

posch.org.uk/groups-and-support/ 

sendiassnorthyorkshire.co.uk 

 

 

**** WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL. WE HAVE CHILDREN IN SCHOOL WITH SERIOUS NUT ALLERGIES. 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND IN ANY ITEMS THAT MAY CONTAIN NUTS *** 

 

mailto:admin@carletonendowed.org
https://www.carletonendowedprimary.org.uk/key-info/safeguarding/online-safety
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/
https://thegoto.org.uk/
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQpb2mARjj0ZVaIO3pwypvqg2EuPQjVwB7gs4ieyagSsiG5LMAFqRXbbrDdxUiGg
https://posch.org.uk/groups-and-support/
https://sendiassnorthyorkshire.co.uk/

